
        RATHMORE PARISH NEWSLETTER 

OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
In our Parish people are nourished by the Word of God.  It is a Parish where love is tangible and 
practical. It is a place where people pray together.  Our Parish community is centred on Jesus Christ,  
on knowing and loving Him.  It is incarnated in the love we show one another. 
 

                    WEEKEND MASSES FOR SAT November 2nd  & Sunday 3rd November    2019 
Sat.        2nd   6.00pm RATHMORE  All Souls       

       

Sat.        2nd    7.30pm GNEEVEGUILLA All Souls 

 

Sun.       3rd     9.00am SHRONE  Mass for all who died during the year 

 

Sun.       3rd    10.00am KNOCKNAGREE Con & Julia Hickey, Umeraboy 

       Denis Noel O’Leary & his parents Denny & Kathy 

       O’Leary l/o Lacka 

       Gerry O’Connell, Tureen 

       Dr Jack & Margaret O’Connor c/l Umeraboy &  

       Belfast & his nephew Tommie O’Connor Umeraboy 

 

Sun.     3rd     11.30am RATHMORE  Eileen Moynihan, Ard Mhuire 

       Denis & Mary O’Leary, School Place 

       Denis Gallivan & deceased members of the Gallivan  

       Family, Gloungriskeen.   

       Donal Moynihan, Raheen East. 

       Mary Teresa O’Connor Beann 

       Maureen & Dan Murphy Inches 

 

                     MONDAY  4th November to Sunday 10th  November 2019 

 

Mon       4th       6.30pm      GNEEVEGUILLA November Lists  

Tues      5th       9.30am     KNOCKNAGREE November Lists 

Wed       6th       7.30pm RATHMORE  November Lists 
Friday    8th         7.30pm  RATHMORE      Nora Nagle (Months Mind) Rathmore Townland 

        

Sat     9th        6pm          RATHMORE           Bridie O’Neill, Shinnagh (1st Anniv)    

Sat.       9th      7.30pm       GNEEVEGUILLA      Mass for all those who died during the year  

     

Sun.      10th      9.am SHRONE  Kathy & Jack Scannell, Sjhronebeg 

Sun.      10th      10.am KNOCKNAGREE Betty Murphy (25th Anniv) & her son John Gerard  

Park, Knocknagree. 

 Dan O’Keeffe, Umeraboy 

 

Sun.       10th    11.30am RATHMORE  Mary O Sullivan, (30th Anniv) Boherbue. 

       Martin Duggan, Banard, Gneeveguilla  

Anne Cronin, Freemount 
 

PRAYERS AND SYMPATHY:  To the relatives and friends of Artur(Autie) O’Keeffe, Lisheen whose buriel took place in 
Knocknagree. To the family of Ellen (Nell) O’Connor, Ballinahulla whoe buriel took place on Friday in Ballydesmond. To the 
family of Gracie O’Donoghue, Lissyconnor whose buriel took place Saturday in Rathmore May Autie, Ellen & Gracie  rest in 
peace and may all who mourn their loss be comforted. 

 

Fr. Joe Tarrant  064 7751104/ 0863978642 is the on duty this Sunday for emergency and sick calls 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION IN OUR PARISH EVERY WEEK        

10am to 9pm in   Gneeveguilla  -  Tuesday                       10am to 9pm  Knocknagree  -   Wednesday                    
10am to 9pm  in  Rathmore        -  Thursday            Shrone – 4pm – 5pm Thursday & 9-11am Friday       

                                      



 

Fr. PAT O’DONNELL P.P.   (064)7758026 & (086)8351732 

 
PARISH  OFFICE -  (064)7761669 – rathmore@dioceseofkerry.ie 
Opening hours:  Mon. & Tues. 9.30am to 12.30pm. Wednesday 4pm to 7 pm.  FRIDAY 11am to 2pm Closed: Thursday   

 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL – LOCAL CONFIDENTIAL CONTACT:  087 3462332 

 

Safeguarding Representatives 
Han Donnelly( 087) 1249461 (Gneeveguilla)        Margaret McGrath (089) 4182683 (Rathmore) 
Ber Murphy (087) 6468620 (Shrone)                    Betty Moynihan (087) 6186091 Knocknagree 

Masses for those who died during the year: 
Shrone Church:                 Sunday                  November 3rd                    9.00a.m 
Gneeveguilla Church:    Saturday                 November  9th                    7.30p.m 
Knocknagree  Church:    Thursday                November 14th                  7.30p.m 
Rathmore Church:           Saturday                November 16th                  6.00p.m  

 

November is a special time.  
Traditionally, it is a time when we remember our loved ones, especially our family members and friends who have 
passed away before us. It is a time to recall past events and people who shared our lives. It is month where people 
are encouraged to talk and share their loss openly.  
When we experience the death of someone who was close to us, there begins a journey that no-one can stop. 
Whether we like it or not, we find yourself at the beginning of a hard road. There appears to be no road signs 
along the way and everyone else seems to be on a different path. Unfortunately, although we have some control 
over our grief journeys, we cannot detour or bypass normal grief reactions.  
Great, because there is a good reason why we react the way we do. Grief is the price we have to pay for having 
loved and been loved. It is understandable that we therefore feel disorganised and lost ourselves.  
November is a month with its own energy; it instils in us the gift of remembering those who have gone before us; 
we remember them and honour their memory. We give thanks for them and their legacies that they have left us. 

Church Meetings; 
Over the coming   weeks  we will hold meetings  in each  Church  to plan for various  Liturgies,   and to  review  the 
various  ministries  and areas of volunteering  which are a vital part of  church life in each area.  
We cordially invite Liturgy Groups, Readers, Eucharistic Ministers Music Ministry, Collectors, Sacristans Altar 
Society etc. .   
 We want to hear your suggestions so that we can support the work that is being done and where necessary to 
recruit new volunteers to help out. 
The schedule of meetings is as follows and all meetings will be held in the Church. 
 
Shrone Church                  Wednesday October 30th     @    8.15p.m 
Rathmore Church:           Tuesday        November 5th   @    8p.m 
Gneeveguilla Church:      Monday        November 11th @ 7.30p.m 
Knocknagree Church:     Tuesday         November 12th @ 7.30p.m  

 

How November Received Its Name 
The last four months of our year, September, October, November and December, all receive their names from 
Latin numerical terms. Prior to the introduction of January and February into our calendar system, the old Roman 
calendar employed a calendar of only ten months. Latin numbers were given to these months: septem, (meaning 
seven) became September; octem, (meaning eight) became October; novem (meaning nine) became November; 
decem (meaning ten) became December. When January and February were added to the ten-month calendar to 
become our twelve-month calendar, these latter four months retained their Latin names. 

Anam Cara Kerry, the organisation that supports bereaved parents, is holding a Parent Evening on Tuesday 12th 
November at 7:20pm in Recovery Haven, 5 Haig's Terrace, Killierisk, Tralee, Co. Kerry. This event is free and open to all 
bereaved parents regardless of the age your child died, the circumstances of their death, or whether their death was  
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